
Memo 
To: Crossville City Council, Mayor, and City Manager 

From:  Don Cole, Engineer – City of Crossville 

cc: Baylee Rhea, City Clerk  

Date: April 23. 2025 

Re: Site Grading, Drainage and Erosion Control for the New Office 
and Maintenance Building on Plateau Road – Catoosa Utility 
Department 

 
Based upon a review of the bids for the above referenced project, the 
engineering staff makes the following recommendation to the Mayor 
and City Council. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Award Hamiliton Consulting and Construction 
LLC, dba J. Paul Smith Construction, the bid for the Site Grading, 
Drainage and Erosion Control for the New Office and Maintenance 
Building on Plateau Road for Catoosa Utility District in the amount of 
$47,412.70. 


